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Pastoral Care 
Evolves 

Send us your 

ideas for 

providing 

spiritual care 

today. 

Catholic healthcare, with 

the value it places on 

holistic care of all 

patients, emphasizes the link 

between mental, emotional, 

spiritual, and physical health. 

Pastoral care—or spiritual 

care, as it is often called—is 

more important than ever as 

the population ages and care 

is delivered in many places 

besides the acute care hospi­

tal. Last January CHA con­

vened pastoral care profes­

sionals from various environ­

ments in which pastoral care is delivered to look at how pastoral care in changing to 

meet new needs. The outgrowth of this meeting was the special section in this issue 

of Health Progress. 

In this section, we share the richness of the participants' varied experiences. 

Innovations you will read about include systemwide pastoral care networks and hos­

pice care that improves care of dying persons by recognizing that spiritual care is 

essential in a meaningful dying process. We would like to widen the conversation 

about ways to provide spiritual care today. Please share your ideas by writing, phon­

ing, or e-mailing me at jcassid@chausa.org. 

NETWORKS AND SYSTEMS 

In articles for leaders in healthcare networks, James Unland's insights help Catholic 

providers who want to get into "direct contracting"; and Glenn M. Pearl and 

Thomas P. Weil's analysis of experience to date shows systems what they need to do 

in the future. 

M 

PUTTING PATIENTS FIRST 

Maintaining confidentiality of patient information is a growing concern for healthcare organizations. 

Ida Crrtelli Schick examines the problem in her article on p. 26. and our fax-back "Putting Patients 

First" question on p. 23 invites you to tell us what your organization is doing to address the issue. 

Also, see p. 22 for the answers to our fax-back question on how you improve communications among 

patients and caregivers. 
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